THE HARROWBY LANE SURGERY
 PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MINUTES
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Meeting Date – 27.11.23
Venue – Harrowby Lane Surgery, Meeting Room. 
Surgery Representative – Nicola Walker, Assistant Practice Manager.

PPG Members attended – Moira Chambers, Debbie Abrams, Sheila Rimmington, John Anderson, Gillian Cornforth, and Allan Davies. 
	AGENDA ITEM
	DETAILS
	ACTION 

	1
	Welcome introduction by NW.
NW reviewed items from last meeting.
1) CQC (Care Quality Commision) monitoring phone call took place in September with Dr Allsebrook, Practice Manager and Assistant Practice Manager. We have been informed that the practice will not be put forward for any additional monitoring at this time. The practice will be visited routinely in due course as part of standard CQC framework.

2) PPG minutes on the surgery website. NW reviewed this idea with the Practice manager and following this wanted to check that PPG members are happy for the content of the minutes to be published on the practice website (including names, usually documented as initials). NW asked PPG members if they would like to change the way we record the minutes, but all PPG members present were happy with the current format. NW will update PPG members when the minutes have been added for patients to view.

NW informed the group that a new member has been recruited and will hopefully attend future meetings. 
3) Data, as requested in previous meeting - relating to the patient population. NW provided non-identifiable data to PPG members which included the list size broken down into diversity, ethnicity, and age range. NW suggested that PPG members review the data give. If PPG members have any ideas of ways to connect with the patient population, in relation to the data, we can review at the next meeting. 

	N/A

NW to action - add minutes to the website
Discuss feedback at next meeting in relation to the data provided.

	2
	Items by MC.
1) PSA blood tests - MC asked what the surgery policy is regarding PSA blood tests and who can have them.  
NW informed PPG members that this has been discussed in surgery recently because our HCSW noticed that in NHS health checks (for 40-74 year olds) patients are frequently asking for a PSA blood test to be done. If a patient has symptoms relating to PSA or family history, a blood test can be done in the NHS health check. For patients without family history and no symptoms, the surgery sends patients a link to the NHS website for guidance to help explain PSA testing and which patients need a PSA blood test.  https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/prostate-cancer/should-i-have-psa-test/
If patients have concerns, they will be advised to contact the practice using the patient contact system and a clinician will assess the need for a PSA blood test, in relation to individual symptoms.  

2) Dentists – MC shared ongoing struggles with NHS dentistry and the problems accessing urgent NHS dental care. The group discussed personal experiences relating to NHS dental care and some PPG members reported that they have paid for private treatment due to the problems in accessing NHS dentists. Appoline dentist in Grantham have recently been advising patients that some of their dentists are going private.
The practice is continuing to signpost patients on the information we have been provided by Primary Care Dental, NHS England. This information has been previously shared with PPG members on 15.03.23 in email. MC will continue to pursue NHS dental services and share updates with the group. NW agreed to do the same. 

	N/A

N/A

	3
	Item by DA.
1) 2024 meeting dates planning - DA suggested that we plan our meeting dates for the year ahead. PPG members agreed this is a good idea. Going forward we will plan PPG meetings every 2 months, alternating the last Monday or Wednesday of the month (where possible).   
Please note - these dates are subject to change due to practice work and demands. If the provisional date in the last week of the month is inconvenient for the practice, the date will automatically be postponed by one week. 
2024 dates will be provided to PPG members in our next meeting on Wednesday 31st January.

	2024 dates will be provided in the next meeting on Wednesday 31st January.



	4
	Christmas fundraiser.
1)  Christmas hamper raffle. NW thanked PPG members for all of the generous food and drink donations for the Christmas hamper, the support has been overwhelming. The Christmas hamper was presented to PPG members by NW, including runner up prizes of a gingerbread making kit and a reindeer plush toy and goodies set. Tickets are priced at £1 each. The Christmas raffle will raise funds for new medical equipment for the surgery. Ideas welcomed. PPG members discussed ways to promote the fundraiser, including posters and online on the surgery Facebook page. 
2) How the last funds have been spent - NW informed PPG members that the practice has recently purchased a new electronic bed for the nurse consulting room, with the help of PPG fundraising. The electronic couch is being used by the nursing team and it has been very helpful with patient dressing appointments. 
PPG discussed new ideas for fundraising, all agreed the raffle is tried and tested and raises the most funds. In previous years, PPG members have helped with the sale of raffle tickets. If any members would like to volunteer, please contact NW on Nicola.walker30@nhs.net. 

NW will update PPG members with raffle sales and total funds raised later in December. Thank you PPG for your support in fundraising.  


	NW to promote raffle on the surgery Facebook page.

NW will update PPG members with raffle sales and total funds raised later in December.

	5
	INR/ Warfarin Monitoring.
NW informed PPG members about changes to warfarin monitoring at the surgery. INR service no longer available at the surgery. Patients taking warfarin were reviewed to find out if they were suitable to be switched to a DOAC (oral anticoagulation) which DOES NOT require regular INR monitoring.  Patients who are unsuitable for changing over to a DOAC will have been contacted to inform them that the surgery will no longer provide this service and they will be provided details of local provider who is taking over this service, which is St Peters Hill Surgery in Grantham.

	     N/A      

	6
	Staff changes.
Erica McKee, Advanced Nurse Practitioner is retiring from the surgery on 20th December 2023, after 35 years at the practice.
On behalf of all the staff and our patients, we would like to wish Erica all the best in her retirement, and she will be greatly missed.
Recruitment for a replacement ANP & a salaried GP is ongoing.

Adverts will be posted again by the Practice manager. NW informed the group about ongoing recruitment struggles but on a positive note Dr Salam has returned to the practice as a locum GP, we are pleased to have her back with us. We have locums Dr Pirwani, Dr Jaffery and Dr Mandhar who are currently providing cover at the practice. 
Stephanie Dobney, Care Coordinator left the practice in September, we wish her all the best in her new role. 

	NW will inform PPG members of any updates relating to recruitment 

	7
	Ear wax Microsuction referral service for patients. 
NW informed PPG members that there is a new referral service for patients to have wax removed by microsuction. Suitable patients, with 2 or more symptoms who have followed advice and guidelines regarding the management of the wax, need to be booked in with the practice nurse to have their ears checked. If the nurse confirms wax and agrees that criteria has been met, a prior approval request will be be submitted by the practice. This prior approval is an agreement that the practice feels the patient has satisfied the required criteria to be referred. Once prior approval has been received, the patient can be referred to Specsavers locally to have microsuction of the ear wax.

PPG members debated the pros and cons of this service and discussed the need for ‘prior approval’ which may cause a delay in treatment. Overall PPG members felt that this service seems drawn out and they would prefer to book in with the practice nurse at the surgery. However, due to this not being an option for the surgery due to contract changes NW explained that patients with persistent ear wax symptoms can now be referred on the NHS, which will prevent a private cost of approximately £60. 

	N/A

	8
	Health and Wellbeing Coaches
The practice has been allocated a Health & Wellbeing Coach, 
Emma Batty. A health & wellbeing coach focuses on lifestyle changes to improve patients’ health & wellbeing, this includes lifestyle habits and behaviours. Emma can work with patients to develop and achieve sustainable health & wellbeing goals.

A patient can have up to 6 sessions with Emma, over a 12-week period. These sessions can be telephone or face to face. 
Referrals are made through the surgery, by administrative and clinical team members. NW to promote on the surgery Facebook/ website. 
	NW to promote to patients on the surgery website and facebook page 

	9
	Any other business.
1) Phone calls to the practice by SR. 

SR informed the group that she had experienced problems contacting the practice on the surgery telephone number. SR had concerns about the costs involved. SR was using a landline to contact the practice; it was discussed that the costs may relate to her phone provider, Shell. NW reassured SR that the practice would review her concerns. Our new telephone system is a digital provider, and we can look at data on the dates provided by SR to find out more information.

NW will contact SR directly following review.  No other PPG members reported concerns regarding the phones. 

NW advised PPG members to put their requests through the online patient contact system where possible. 

2) GC provided NW with Age Care Advice Newsletter – Winter edition to share in the practice.

3) Urgent Treatment Centre – NW informed PPG members that the new 24/7 Urgent Treatment Centre (UTC) at Grantham & District Hospital opened on 31/10/23 – for illness or injury that requires urgent attention but is not a life-threatening situation. 
4) Online patient contact system access - MC reported a problem accessing the online contact system on 22.11.23 and she was unable to submit the request until 8.15am. NW explained that the patient contact system has default settings for when the system is switched on, it not manually switched on in the morning and therefore may have been a connection problem with AccuRx on that day. Other PPG members reported that they have not had any issues accessing the contact system in the morning. NW will share MC feedback with practice manager.  
5) Strength and Balance programme - MC shared positive feedback about a group at Harlaxton Village Hall. NW investigated this further and the programme is provided by One You service. Patients can read more about this using the following link. 
https://www.oneyoulincolnshire.org.uk/pathway/strength-and-balance


	N/A for PPG 
      N/A

N/A

N/A

	10
	Next Meeting planned for –
Wednesday 31st January at 1.30pm

If PPG members are unable to attend, please contact Nikki, Assistant Practice manager on Nicola.walker30@nhs.net 

Meeting dates for 2024 to be planned by NW in December (taking into consideration practice commitments for 2024). 
Dates to be shared with PPG members in January.
	ALL to attend


ACTION KEY

RED – PPG Members to consider/action.

BLUE – No action needed

GREEN – Surgery to action

N/A – No action 
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